

January 2024

today!

Dear Friends,

As I think on a new year, Psalm 115:1 comes to my mind as a goal for 2024, Not unto us, O LORD, not unto us, but unto thy name give glory, For thy mercy, and for thy truth's sake. My prayer as I serve the Lord this year is that I would do so not for my glory, but for His. He alone is worthy. His mercy and His truth should motivate me to do more than ever before to bring glory to His name.

I rejoice in the opportunities the Lord gave us to serve in 2023. It is because of your prayers and support that we are able to do what God has called us to do. The Lord blessed us to help a great number of missionaries with media work. We had a good number of new families join MWBM, and we were able to help them with the materials they needed for deputation. We were able to help churches with outreach materials and give guidance on getting projects accomplished. The online radio station continues to broadcast the Gospel around the world. We were blessed to add new broadcasts this year as well. We thank the Lord for these tools to share the Gospel. We also thank the Lord for the open doors to preach over the course of the past year. You had a part in all of this. Thank you.

We are also excited about the possibilities a brand new year brings. We desire to use our time and resources to further the Gospel in as many ways as possible. Register

In April, we are excited to once again be hosting our annual Reach the World Youth Conference. This year's conference will be held on Saturday, April 27. We are praying once again that the Lord would use this day to touch the hearts of the young people that will be in attendance. We have had great numbers every year. Last year, we had our largest attendance ever, and we are expecting to increase that number this year. God is using this

are now on deputation with Macedonia! Let me encourage you to register as soon as possible so you can be sure

conference in a great way. Two families who were at last year's conference to reserve your place. You can scan the QR code at the right to register.

We have also begun working on our first *Focus on the Field* magazine for 2024. We look forward to getting this published and sharing it with you all. We are asking the Lord to give wisdom on a few other projects we would like to have a part in as well. The online Institute continues to grow. We have many opportunities to serve.

Many of you sent Christmas gifts to our family during the Christmas season. Thank you for your kindness and generosity to us. You are a great blessing to our family. We are all doing well. God has blessed our family in many ways. As always, thank you for your faithful prayers and support. It truly is our privilege to partner with you to reach the world with the Gospel.

> Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell